

Newsletter 26 Friday 1st April, 2016



Southport Swimming Gala

Congratulations to our swimming team who represented the school in the Southport annual schools gala. With superb effort from everyone on the team we finished in 2nd place. A great achievement considering we had year 4 and 5 as well as some year 6 swimmers making up the team. It looks like a great future for our younger swim stars; watch out for 2017! Well done to you all.





Headteacher
Christina Jackson, BA Hons

Tel: 01704 533 478

Please visit our new website www.kewwoodsprimary.co.uk

School attendance this week is 90% which is above national average. Well done!

Diary Dates:

April

1st Term Ends @ 1.30pm

18th Term Starts

27th Bike it Breakfast

May

2nd Bank Holiday

18th & 19th Year 5 London Trip

Term ends 27th @ 3.15pm 30th Half Term

1W Class Assembly

Well done to Class 1W for performing their class assembly 'Safari Adventure' this week. The children shared their learning during the year so far. They used their current topic as a starting point for their assembly, sharing poems and their knowledge of the jungle animals. Every chid played had a part and it is wonderful to see their confidence growing. Well done, 1W. Photographs of the assembly will be on the class blog.



La Fiestaval

A big "well done" to our brilliant Year 4 linguists who took part in La Fiestaval at Greenbank Language Centre last week. Fourteen primary schools from Sefton performed songs, dances and role plays to celebrate modern foreign language learning. Seven children from 4K performed "Bon appétit Monsieur Lapin." They were fantastic giving a faultless performance. All of their hard work and effort paid off. Well done to Tilly Connolly, Lucy Fish, Grace Gibson, Dillon Hartley, Yasmin McDonnell, Nathan Power and Keira Reed, with a special mention to Nathan for a last minute character change. Sam Staniforth was also part of this talented group but unfortunately was unable to attend the performance. We are very proud of them all, magnifique!



Bike it Breakfast

On Wednesday 27th April we will be holding our annual Bike It Breakfast. We invite our pupils to come to school on a bike or scooter. Once at school we enjoy a delicious breakfast in the school hall (free of charge). The children will leave their bike or scooter in school for the day and have the opportunity to ride in during their class session on the playground. The data regarding the number of pupils participating is submitted towards a nation event called The Big Pedal. We have always performed well in the competition and hope parents will support the event again this year. The day is great fun and the children look forward to it each year. Further details will be sent out next term regarding the event.

Tel: 01704 533 478 www.kewwoodsprimary.co.uk Page 2

After School Clubs

Please can parents ensure that if their child is NOT attending an after school club that the office have been informed. Staff delivering the club will then be informed not to expect your child and will not spend time checking where your child is. Many thanks for your co-operation in working together in keeping your child safe.



Sport @ Kew



Tag Rugby: Congratulations to our fabulous Tag Rugby team on their success this week. They entered a competition with over 20 teams competing and won the group stage of the competition. They went on and progressed all of the way to the final, just missing out of a gold medal, but were awarded a silver runners up award. It was a fantastic performance from the whole team with a special mention for Emma McGlincy who topped off her great performance with a superb interception try.

Football: Our football team (A) participated in the semi final of the Southport Cup this week. They lost in a tough match against Churchtown A. Player of the Math: Again Flinn was outstanding in goal making some fine saves.

Water Bottles

Please can we remind parents that children should only bring in water to school to drink in class, rather than any flavoured water or juice, unless your child has a medical condition requiring this. If juice is required please can parents inform the school office (unless Miss Banks is already aware of a condition).

Heelies

When it is a mufti day could we ask that children refrain from wearing 'Heelies' for school? Many thanks for your co-operation in keeping all of the children safe.

Soccer Camp

Mr Thompson will be running a two day soccer camp at school on Tuesday 5th and Wednesday 6th April, from 10-3pm. To secure a place for your child please fill in a form at the office or contact Mr Thompson.

Tel: 01704 533 478 www.kewwoodsprimary.co.uk Page 3